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Weekly Update 
Date: 06.01.2023 

Issue: No 12 

 
 
Dear Riverley Families, 
 
Happy New Year! I hope you all had a wonderful holiday and look forward to celebrating many more Proud 
Traditions together in 2023.  
 
Bicycle Racks 
 
Over the holiday period, we have had some additional bicycle racks installed; we know that it had become 
very busy out the front of the school. It is, of course, fabulous to see so many children cycling to school daily 
and we are very grateful to the Waltham Forest Cycle scheme for supplying us with extra storage to meet the 
demand. The new racks can be found in the main playground near the car-park. It can be accessed in the 
mornings and at the end of the school day. We are hoping to get some additional installed out the front in the 
not so distant future.  
 
Coffee Morning  
 
On Thursday 12 January, we will be hosting a family coffee morning at 09:00, in the small hall, which is 
open to all families. This is a separate event to the Riverley Family Association Meetings. Please feel free to 
come along to meet and mingle with some of our wonderful families. (Entry via the main office)  
 
Clubs Allocation  
 
Just a reminder that our free clubs are allocated according to need and not on a first come, first served basis. 
Our aim is for every child to participate in at least one club and you will receive your child’s Spring Term club 
allocation- early next week. Clubs will begin on the week beginning Monday 16 January. A huge thank you 
to all our family volunteers who are assisting in running clubs – because of you more children have an 
opportunity to pursue their talents and interest. We are always looking to expand our offer even further so if 
you would like to lend a hand in any of the clubs – please speak to a member of the team. 
 
 
In case you missed it…. 
 
Here are the links to our latest newsletters posted at the end of last term: 
https://riverley-gst.org/bskpdf/riverley-primary-newsletter-aut-2-22/ 
https://riverley-gst.org/bskpdf/sports-newsletter-aut-2-22/ 
https://riverley-gst.org/bskpdf/maths-newsletter-aut-2-22/ 
https://riverley-gst.org/bskpdf/music-post/ 
 
If you would like to request a paper copy of any of these newsletters, please let us know and we will supply 
this for you.  
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 
With very best wishes, 
Sabrina Reilly  
Head of School  
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Dates to Remember 

Week beginning  

Monday 16 January  

Spring Term Clubs Recommence 

Monday 9 January  Year 1 – Challenge Time – drop in to classes at 09:00 

 This will be held bi-weekly 

Thursday 12 January  Coffee Morning for all Families at 09:00 (entry via the main office)  

Pop in for a cuppa and get to know some of the other wonderful Riverley 
families! 

Week beginning  

Monday 16 January  

Spring Term Clubs Recommence 

Wednesday 18 January  Year 2 Trip – The Tate Modern  

Thursday 19 January  Year 6 Trip – Centre of the Cell: in a Heartbeat Exhibition 

Monday 23 January – 
Friday 3 February  

Year 3 Swimming in the London Aquatic Centre   

Wednesday 25 January  Reading Sessions for families of Year 3, 4 5 and 6 children at 09:00 ( enter via 
the main office )  

Thursday 26 January  Reading Sessions for Reception Year 1 and 2 at 09:00 ( enter with your child )  
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